
PARISH Contacts 

Fr Michael Kwiatkowski  204-996-1310 

Fr Edward Kwiatkowski   204-250-5210 

Subdeacon Antin Sloboda 204-361-5071 

Cantor: Dave Hrehirchuk  204-669-2068 

Readers, Rosary & Ushers: 204-667-8866 

Facility Rentals: 204-880-1334 

Council Chair: Curtis Shupenia 204-668-2475 

Catechism: Pat Sirski 204-453-7678 

H. E. Youth: Kaitlyn Shupenia 
shupenia@live.ca 

Altar Servers - Ihor Purtov 204-417-9024 

Brotherhood - Ron Aftanas 204-661-0025 

U.C. Women’s League - President: 
          Val Munson 204-667-7395 

Seniors - Elsie Taylor 204-257-1630 

Social Club:  Matthew Bakan 204-599-3542 

Perogy Hotline: 204-667-6304 

    UNDERSTAND THE VALUE OF YOUR PARISH!  
                              PLEASE GET INVOLVED.  

FOR A HOSPITAL VISIT, CALL THE CLERGY 
DIRECTLY -  Please don’t procrastinate. If some 

one is taken to hospital let your priest know. Its 
quite unfair to wait until the person can not 

communicate or receive Holy Communion. Its 
called Anointing of the Sick - not “last rites”  

Holy Eucharist Ukrainian Catholic Parish 
Українська Католицька Парафія 

Пресвятої Євхаристії  
Web: www.HolyEucharist.info 

Church: 505 Watt St. - ‘corner of Watt & Munroe’ 
Office: 460 Munroe Ave. Winnipeg, MB R2K 1H4 
Hours: Monday - Friday, 8:30 AM - 4:00 PM 

Tel: 204.667.8866     
Email: heparish@gmail.com 

Fax: 204.668.2024     
Parish Auditorium: 505 Watt St.  

Tel: 204.654.4786 

Parish Centre: 460 Munroe Ave.  
Tel: 204.661.5240 

Remember to visit www.archeparchy.ca website for 
news and information. 
LITURGICAL SERVICE SCHEDULE 

Divine Liturgy — Божественна Літургія 

Sunday - Неділя* 

      8:00 am - Українська    10:00 am - English 

    Weekdays - Будні  (see inside page) 
Confessions - Сповідь - Prior to every Divine Liturgy                   
Baptisms - Хрещення - Contact the pastor 

Weddings - Вінчання - Contact the pastor  
                         at least 6 months in advance 

                  * occasionally subject to change—see back page 

 
To request a Divine Liturgy or other service, please call the Parish Office. 

 

  

15 March 2020 15 Березня    2020 

      The essential ‘tools’ we need in we want any success in Lent: PRAYER, FASTING AND ALMSGIVING 

3rd Sunday of Lent—VENERATION OF THE HOLY CROSS 

Пресвятая Богородице, спаси нас! 
Most Holy Mother of God, save us! 
The world is gripped by concern and even panic over the latest 
extraordinary virus to show itself in recent times. First was SARS in 
2003, H1N1 in 2009 and now COVID-19. This past Friday Metropolitan 
Lawrence issued a statement of protocols as to how the Archeparchy of 
Winnipeg will respond to the pandemic - see the text in this bulletin (His 
directives may change soon as the situation develops, so please check 
the Archeparchial website and check with our parish office). There are 
those that suggest we should take the most extreme measures. And… 
There are those that say much of the hype is agenda-driven 
fearmongering. The bottom line is that we will not know the whole story 
for a long time to come, but in the mean time - we do know that the virus 
is real and there are many things that we can and should do to keep 

ourselves, our family members and our fellow parishioners safe. Yes, we first and foremost want to 
remain steadfast in our faith. We place our trust in what the Lord wills for us and for those around 
us. We also need to wake up! spiritually and socially. Let us not take this threat lightly. We want to 
renew basic hygiene (wash, wash, wash your hands FREQUENTLY! “before and after” encounters 
with people, eating, going anywhere) (STOP touching your face!) (STOP touching anyone 
unnecessarily. You’ll survive for a few weeks.) (If you are feeing ill, STAY HOME and call your 
doctor.) (Concerned about receiving our Lord in Holy Communion? Then refrain from doing so until 
you feel comfortable. And when you do so, open your mouth wide and pause a second until the 
process is complete.) We want to be concerned and cautious, but let our Faith spare us from giving 
in to hysteria. One day at a time with our Lord… pray for each other and make your peace with your 
Lord. That is what Lent is all about. 



The Great Fast...is upon us. Let us all prepare ourselves for the 
Resurrection of our Christ.  

Lent began on Monday, February 24, 2020 

Easter Sunday is April 12, 2020  
During lent we will once again have the Liturgy of the Presanctified Gifts every 
Wednesday at 5:30 pm. 
We will also be having, once again, our special Lenten Fridays: 5:00 pm Divine 
Liturgy of Presanctified Gifts—followed by a light meatless fellowship supper 
(goodwill offering) and at 7:15 pm The Way of the Cross.  
Friday Schedule as follows: March 13, 2020—Seniors will host 

                                                   March 20, 2020—Knitting Group will host 

                                                   March 27, 2020—Youth will host 

              April 3, 2020—UCWLC will host 

                                                   April 10, 2020—GOOD FRIDAY 

Please note there will be no scheduled* morning Divine Liturgies on Wednesdays and Fridays during Lent. 
(*special requests and arrangements may be made)  
Palm Sunday, April 5, 2020 the young adults will host a pancake breakfast after 10:00 am Divine Liturgy.  
Sorokousty Services for our deceased Family members will take  place on Saturdays March 7, 14, 21 and 
28th at 9:00 am.  

Subdeacon Walter Dudych, Archeparchial 
Notary and Receptionist will be ordained to 
the major order of the diaconate on the Feast 
of the Annunciation, Wednesday, 25 
March at St. Joseph Parish church and 
Martyr Shrine (250 Jefferson Ave., Winnipeg) 

at 6:30 PM. Everyone is invited. 

Home of Hope Fundraising Breakfast 

Saturday, March 28, 2020 / 10 am 

Holy Eucharist Parish Cen-
tre 

Tick- ets $30 
each can be pur-

chased from Lubov 1085 

Letter from His Grace, Metropolitan Lawrence, Archbishop of Winnipeg regarding 

 COVID-19: 
As you are well aware, the world watches with much fear, anxiety and concern the spreading of COVID-19 
(also known as coronavirus). It has already affected many countries which struggle to control the virus and 
heal the afflicted. And while we mourn the loss of many lives and extend our sympathies to the bereaving 
families, we remain steadfast in our hope and unshaken in our faith in the Lord our God, Healer of the infirm 
and Provider of all good things. 
In addition to our continued prayers to console the afflicted and curb the virus, we should also contribute to 
the general efforts by closely following these recommendations:  
1) If you notice any flu-like symptoms, please restrict your interaction with other people to a minimum, 
refrain from attending church services and contact your doctor at the earliest convenience. 
 2) While in church (especially during the time of the Lenten Fast), concentrate more on spiritual union with 
the Lord. Venerate the icons, holy relics and objects of piety, but avoid touching them physically (for 
example, kissing). 
 3) Make sure you do not touch the communion spoon when receiving Holy Communion. Rather, wait 
patiently while the priest drops the Precious Body and Blood of Jesus Christ into your mouth. 
 4) Observe the common rules of personal hygiene, especially washing your hands frequently after being in 
public spaces.  
5) Do not spread information that may cause further anxiety, worry and panic. 
  
With prayers for your health, physical and spiritual well-being during this Lenten season, 
 Most Rev. Lawrence Huculak OSBM (Full letter at archeparchy.ca) 
Please listen to your TV and radio stations for further updates and cancellations...also visit our website on 
Parish events and Services. 



             Knights of Columbus 

       4ГО СТУПЕННЯ ВІДДІЛУ ОТЦЯ АНТОНІЯ ЛУГОВОГО        

 Canon Luhovy Assembly #0374 

        45th Annual Charity  

            Dinner & Draw 

Navigators’ Gala 
Thursday May 21, 2020 

                     2020 Beneficiary 

Immaculate Heart of Mary School  
Debate Program 

                                  
St. Nicholas Ukrainian Catholic Church 

737 Bannerman Ave 

    Dinner/Draw Tickets $75.00                        
                    Reception 6:00 pm.         
                           Dinner 6:30 pm.          
                            

  Silent Auction    50/25/25      Draw                    
                 Door Prizes 

 








